PSAC |MINUTES











Meeting date | time 06/10/15 6:02 PM | Meeting location AFD Training Center
	Meeting called by

	Chair Nick Danger at 6:02 PM


	
	Attendees:
Nick Danger - Chair 
David Moore – Vice Chair
Sharon Chamard
Loren Leman
Nick Hornshuh
Lt. Garry Gilliam
Julie Harvey
Ray Faust
BCSuenram

Absent:
Sharon Jackson - excused
Marilyn Stewart-Richardson - excused

Charlie Grimm



Agenda - June agenda approved.
Minutes - May minutes approved with the following corrections:  1. Addition to Attendees-Ray Faust was present at May meeting but not listed.  2.  Addition to Commissioner Comments-Addition of last name to Sharon: Chamard.
Reports
EOC: 
-
CEOP is still being reviewed by Municipal Manager.

-
Draft of Ready Responder Plan has been prepared.  Program encourages 1st responders, which includes municipal employees, to be ready with plans and kits and to stay informed.  

-
Community Response Team program plan has been put together.  Still needs some polishing.  
-
Robert Fitch is working on contingency plans for Municipality Of Anchorage. 
-
Cycle 4 putting in for grants with state.

APD: 
-
The Assembly denied appeal from Spirits of Alaska.  The next appeal will be with Admin Hearing Office then, if denied, appeal goes to Anchorage Superior Court.  APD calls have plummeted since closing.  Per Sharon Chamard, Fairview Community Council will be voting on a resolution to request recision of conditional use permit.

-
Academy is going well.  Academy 15-1 is undergoing defensive training tactics and fire arms training with 20-22 candidates.  Academy 14-2, who graduated earlier this year, has 4-6 weeks left in final FTL period.  Only one candidate lost so far from 14-2, should end up with 19 if the rest pass.  Academy 14-1 lost 8 candidates, started with 15 or 16.
-
Task force still working murder cases and will stay active as long as progress is being made.  More marijuana cases have been sent to task force.
-
DUI grant is pending.  6 officers and one sergeant could be funded strictly for drunk drivers.

-
Muni may become obligated to provide police service if Troopers pull out service from Girdwood.  Municipal jurisdiction currently extends to Pilgrim Creek.

AFD:
· Chief positions are being held empty until the new municipal administration takes over.  Battalion Chiefs will be attending future PSAC meetings on a rotating basis.

· Station 3 & 9 groundwork has begun.

· Most recent academy has graduated and has been on shift for 2-3 weeks now.  They are in Phase III of testing.  They are now counted as staffed personnel.

· Out of 8 academy paramedics, 3 have graduated from the new internship program.  They are still on probation but are officially FF/PM.

· CAD vendor interviews for AFD & APD dispatching.

· Chief Vignola has been meeting with mayoral transition teams.  Current Fire Chief contract ends July 2015.  New administration will make decision on position.

New Business – None
Old Business 
Resolution for AM 283-2015 and AO No, 2015-51 
· Possible revision to original resolution presented by Sharon Chamard due to concern presented to ACLU regarding indirect disclosure of HIPAA compliant information.  

· Motion made by Loren Lehman to accept original resolution, seconded by David Moore.

· Resolution approved by a vote of 6 Ayes and 0 Nays.
Public Comments – None.
Commissioner Comments 
Nick Hornsuh - Anchorage Police Citizens Academy Alumni Association received the National Alumni of the Year Award. I will be serving on the national board.
Nick Danger - Congratulations.  
David Moore - Nick worked really hard as president.  This is award means a lot.  The National Board Member Association is one of the few citizen organizations that support APD at a time when police departments need lots of citizen support.
Loren Leman - We see in other parts of our country it is becoming increasingly more dangerous to be a policeman. I don’t see that same thing happening here in our community.  I encourage our police department to engage in good behaviors to maintain that relationship and encourage our community to do everything we can do to speak positively about law enforcement. I am grateful for that protection.
Ray Faust – As direct of Law enforcement Torch Run in the late 90s I was able to attend conferences in the lower 48 that interfaced with different departments across the country.  We have a high standard, a high moral culture, and standards of a higher caliber then other departments across the states.  It has a lot to do with pay, training, and support from the community which is much higher here.   We should count our blessings for that.  I also want to thank you Sharon and police on progressive and positive action on alcohol.  Thank you for a good job.
  
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned 7:14PM.  Next meeting will be August if there is an agenda, no meeting in July.
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